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Hiawatha City Council met in regular work session in Hiawatha Council Chambers on March 12, 2008. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Council present: Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Deputy City Clerk, Cindy Kudrna; Police Chief, Dennis Marks. Guest present: Dan Hoffman, Harlen Glandorf, Marlene Glandorf, Judy Chihah, Tom Dricken and Dave Fisher.

Bob Rampulla moved to approve the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

Future Edgewood Road (Heritage Green) Storm Water Management Design & Permit
City Engineer Dick Ransom spoke with the council regarding design and permits for the future Edgewood Road Storm Sewer Management Issue. This is in connection to Heritage Green-Alwine Court. 
As part of the upcoming Edgewood Road Extension from Blairs Ferry Road to Boyson Road, it has been requested to come up with a scope and fee to prepare construction plans & permits for the related storm sewer management work. 

The Edgewood Road extension project is part of a future 4-lane arterial that is estimated to cost $3,200,000. Edgewood Road extension estimated approval date is in the year 2015 according to the Linn County Regional Planning Commission. The Storm Water Management System will be required when Edgewood Road is extended. The construction estimate for the storm water system is $250,000. 

As part of the storm water management it will be handled by a proposed pond north of Heritage Green on the City’s existing land. There are permits required from the Iowa DNR and the Army of Corps of Engineers due to the wetlands in the area. Ransom anticipates the IDNR.ACOE permits will take up to six (6) months after submittal by Hall & Hall Engineers, Inc. 

Ransom requests council approval to begin the Preliminary Engineering Construction Plans, Permits, Bid Documents, Construction Inspection, Administration and Survey Staking in an amount not to exceed $37,000. 
Ransom stated that the dollars ($37,000) are currently not budgeted in the FY 08-09 Budget. Van Dee stated that at this time Dry Creek is a much higher priority. 
Van Dee also noted that the City will continue to keep the Heritage Green-Alwine Court within the Future Edgewood Road Extension Project and the CIP Plan. 

Bendixen stated that she does not want to dump this project (Alwine Court) and does not want to wait until 2015 to address the drainage issue within Heritage Green, even if Cedar Rapids assists those homeowners along the area.

Marty Bruns asked if the development in this area is complete. Ransom stated that there is still some development left to be done in this area. 

Van Dee stated, “We are not dropping this, we can plan for dollars in the next fiscal year budget (FY09-10). 
Olson stated that at this time $37,500 will not produce an end result. Dry Creek will make a difference. 

Bendixen stated that she wants it done now. She suggests not doing crosswalks (which is the next discussion item).
Rampulla also noted that, “We need to prioritize what needs to be done first and what dollars should be spent and at this time Dry Creek is the priority. 

Ransom will contact the City of Cedar Rapids and make sure they are aware of the issue and plan for assistance in their future budgets. The City of Cedar Rapids would be responsible for the west side- south side of Carpenter and north of Progress.
Also noted, Ransom and Van Dee have both spoken with individuals in Alwine Court regarding the drainage issue in their area. Ransom and Van Dee both stated that in speaking with Judge Ford and Lee Rathje they both understood the City’s position and would speak with their neighboring area and would also have conversation with the Cedar Rapids neighboring areas. 

Ransom also spoke with the City of Cedar Rapids regarding the drainage area. Cedar Rapids response was that they have not received any complaints and that they do not have easements in place to enter onto either of those properties. 
1st and 2nd Avenue Crosswalks 

Mayor Theis had requested Hall & Hall Engineering to put some cost together for colored (replacement) crosswalks at 1st Avenue and 2nd Avenue Crosswalks along Blairs Ferry. 
Hall & Hall Engineers have completed the topographical survey for the 1st and 2nd Avenue Crosswalks. Ransom stated that after further review of the existing site conditions we have determined that it would be necessary to remove and replace approximately 75’ of the existing 1st and 2nd Avenue pavements from Blairs Ferry Road in order to be in compliance with ADA cross slope requirements. Ransom has prepared two options and estimates of construction to complete the work. They are as follows:

Option 1:
The current intersection does not meet Metropolitan Area Standards in term of curb radii. In order to meet the 35’ radius requirement, the existing storm intakes would need to be relocated, water values and hydrants would need to also be relocated, and other adjustments to utilities and pavements would need to be considered.  The total estimated construction cost for both intersections for this option is $111,750.00

Option 2: 

The current intersections could be removed and replaced with their original geometry existing today. Adjustments to utilities and pavements would still need to be considered as part of this option. The total estimated construction cost for both intersections for this option is $66,616.00. 

Ransom also noted the 2nd Avenue crosswalk plan reflects changes that would need to be made for option number one. The 1st crosswalk plan reflects changes that would need to be made for option number two. Please note that the work for either of these options is representative for both intersections and the estimate construction costs above reflect both intersections under their respective options. 

The current CIP budget for construction for this project is $10,000.00 which reflects saw cutting, removal and replacement of 5’ of pavements for the crosswalks.

If the council would choose to proceed with this project, Ransoms recommendation would be to authorize Option 1- in order to meet ADA and Metro Standards requirements.

Due to the extreme dollar amount for the crosswalks the council has chosen not do further research.

Council Liaison Discussion  

In January the Mayor would typically appoint council members as Liaisons to each board or commission to observe how each board or commission conducts their business and to gather information in the event a board member would make a recommendation to the council. 
Mayor Theis did not appoint council members as a liaison to any of the boards and commissions in January for many reasons; 1). We did not have a full council and 2). Was it truly necessary to do so and 3). Did the council want to proceed with playing such a role?

Mayor Theis gave the table to the council to discuss the importance of this role and whether they felt it was necessary to proceed in such a manner. 

Rampulla questioned why we have liaisons. He stated that he has been on the Water Board and the Planning & Zoning Commission. He did not feel a council member needed to be present. 

Olson stated he had not felt that the boards/commission didn’t want him there, but he felt he needed to go so that the board/commission didn’t feel he was snubbing them. He initially wondered why it was necessary for a council member to be there. He stated he is well informed of each board/commission actions by reading their minutes, which is provided within their council packet. 
Suggestions presented: 

· Assign, but the boards/commission should call upon the council member to attend when they felt it may be necessary

· Continue to receive agendas, but not attend meetings

· Ask each board/commission if they feel the need for a council member present

· Discussion item for Prairie Woods Retreat

Council instructed staff to send a letter to each board/commission advising the council of the necessity of a council member’s presence at each of their meetings.
Deer Control Issue within City Limits 

The City of Hiawatha is experiencing deer infiltration from the City of Cedar Rapids areas and due to the extreme weather conditions deer are entering onto residential properties in search of food. 
Due to the high number of deer entering onto residential properties Police Chief Dennis Marks has researched the city’s possibilities of removing the deer from the city. 

Marks stated that we as a local government could work with the IDOT (Biologist and Naturalist) regarding our deer issue. Marks also stated that we have a limited amount of time to contact and institute a program with the IDOT prior to May 1st, 2008. 

Concerns/Research discussed regarding public hunting

· Land is very limited (small amount of public land)

· Citizens concerns

· Citizens feeding deer

· Research tranquilizing possibilities
· Engineers will complete a map of distance requirements
· Put together a program 

· Pass a RESOLUTION of Intention

· Newsletter item- The Downside of Feeding Wild Life 
Recognition/Event Administrative Policy regarding Purchase Procedures

City Clerk, Kim Downs discussed with the Council the need for a resolution/policy regarding Purchase Procedures for Recognition/Event.
The purpose of the resolution/policy is to set forth procedures for the purchase of food and sustenance. This policy would apply to all departments operating under appropriations approved by the City Council such as 
· Employee and Volunteer Recognition events 
· Served to the public at large as part of a scheduled city program 

· City sponsored activity, event or program where food is part of the event

· Formal/Posted meetings, involving elected or appointed officials, scheduled during a meal period 

· Employee or staff meeting where work or training is conducted over a meal period 

· The City Administrator may approve expenditures for other food purchases as appropriate.
· Purchases of sustenance supplies for use, in city facilities, by staff members and/or citizens visiting the facility on business. Sustenance supplies include coffee, creamer, sweeteners, paper products or other items approved by City Administrator
Council instructed staff to prepare a resolution for the consideration of a Recognition/Event Administrative Policy regarding Purchase Procedures 
Strategic Plan/Town Center Master Plan Session
City Administrator Dave Van Dee discussed with the council setting a date for discussion regarding the City’s Strategic Planning and Town Center Master Plan. In this session the Van Dee will bring all council members up to speed with current Strategic Plans and goal setting along with the Town Center Master Plan and than discuss with the council their expectations of each of these plans and where the council would like to go from there.

Council would like to set April 7, 2008 at 6:00 P.M. as a special work session to discuss the City’s Strategic Plan & Goal Setting and Town Center Master Plan.

2006 City Hall Up-Date 

City Administrator informed the City Council that the New City Hall will be substantially complete and the staff will be ready to move the week of March 17, 2008.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn at 7:30 P.M., second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 

                                                                                            __________________________

                                                                                            Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: _________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
